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Officials Newsletter

May 13th 2021
Zoom Meeting due to Covid 19 Link Below
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85225698490?pwd=WXdPUDNydnc5Y1ZSYnFtWldnZ3FxUT09


Agenda










9:00
Welcome – Brian Bishop 

Roll Call Confirmation of Quorum– Brian Bishop, 2021 President

Approval of March 11th  2021 Minutes 

Communications and Board Reports  



State Building Code-Dan Wood


Iowa Department of Public Health


Treasurer’s Report 

Committee Reports



Committee Appointments-nomination of Aaron Dodds from Cedar Rapids to the    




Scholarship committee.

Legislative:  





Education: 



Membership:


Program: Post derecho update -presented by the esteemed Duncan McCallum from 




Cedar Rapids 

Scholarship: Kaitlyn Goth the 2020 scholarship winner      





Audit: 
The annual audit has been completed and the committee will give their report

Regional Reports



ICC:







Region III






Eastern – EICBIC






Central – MICCC


Old Business: 


New Business: 
11:00 AM
Adjourn


IABO 2021 Officers
President:
Brian Bishop
515-283-4958
- Deputy Building Official – Des Moines
1st Vice President:
Neil Bombei
319-356-6085
- Lead Building Inspector – Johnson County
2nd Vice President:
Mike Bruce
641-745-0970      - Building Inspector – State of Iowa
Secretary:
Adam Ostert 
515-239-5228
- Assistant Building Official - Ames 

Treasurer:
Josh Dorhout
712-722-0761
- Building Official – Sioux Center
Past President:
Tim Hennes
319-356-5122
- Senior Building Inspector – Iowa City
Minutes: March 11, 2021

Zoom Meeting

Introductions and Roll Call:

President Brian Bishop called the meeting to order at 9:04 am.  Roll call was taken.  Board members present were Tim Hennes, Brian Bishop, Neil Bombei, Mike Bruce, Adam Ostert, and Josh Dorhout.  A count of more than 15 members determined there was a quorum.

Approval of previous minutes

A motion was made by Tim Hennes to approve the previous minutes with one revision correcting the date in the minutes and second was made by Duncan McCallum.  Approved with a unanimous vote.

Communications and Board Reports-

Craig Leaming (IDPH)- 

-Early April committee will meet to review public comments.  Plan to file by April 30th with a late June early July adoption of the State plumbing code.


-Approved two full month extension for licensure renewal with 72% of licenses renewed currently.


-Bill moving through legislature for State Plumbing Inspectors unsure of how far it will make it.


-License complaints best method file complaint online, you can call Craig directly if time is a constraint.  General turnaround time for complaints is around 6 months


- Craig’s contact information



Phone- (515) 242-6335



Fax- (515) 281-4529



craig.leaming@idph.iowa.gov


Physical address

321 E. 12th Street

Des Moines, IA 50319

Correspondence Received—None
Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer’s report- Josh Dorhout


-payment made to Jim Obradovich


-motion for approval of account balances as presented -Scott Olesen   second by Roger Schemmel with a unanimous approval vote.


-January training total 161 tickets sold  (55 on Wednesday, 54 member +2 nonmember on Thursday, 48 member + 2 nonmember on Friday)  With a net sales of $12,430.


-Membership 86 member jurisdictions total, roughly 25 still need to submit dues.
State Building Code Bureau- Dan Wood
· State is starting the process of adopting the 2021 I-codes with a possible adoption date of January 1 of 2022.  They will have comment sessions, and all are welcome to attend and comment.  As a part of this they will update the Iowa code sections 200, 201, 202, 205 as well as 300, 301, 302 and 303.  They will try to get rid of as many amendments as possible.

· Working on filling the Building Code Commissioner position.

· Last years activity they reviewed over 900 plans and had over 2 Billion dollars in project valuation and 23,000 electrical inspections.

· Electrical code is effective April 1, 2021 with two amendments that will expire on January 1, 2022.

Committee Reports
Committee Appointments- Adam Nelson was appointed to the program committee.  Motion to approve was made by Tim Hennes with a second by Mike Bruce, with unanimous approval.
Legislative- Discussed HF640 which set forth Plumbing/Mechanical Inspector requirements with control given to Plumbing and Mechanical systems board.  With Jim Obradovich’s help we were able to get amendments added which created house file 811.  Has the same requirements but only applies to State of Iowa Inspectors, not Inspectors for political sub-divisions.  The other bill is Senate file 281 would change how codes are adopted removed adoption power from the Boards and placed adoption authority with the General Assembly.  This bill was able to be squashed and didn’t make it past the first round.  It has been very beneficial having Jim watching over our interests on the Hill

Education- will explore the possibility of 2021 IRC update course.
Membership- Tim Hennes would like us to look into reaching out to smaller communities about membership benefits.

Scholarship- Application deadline is May 1st, applications should be in the schools.  Would like to have additional members on the committee.  We need to look into the scholarships to ensure that they were paid previously.  Josh Dorhout and Mike Pardekooper will follow up.

Program-Hope to have a program for next meeting.

Code Development-None
Endorsement-None
Audit-.  Audit will be completed for the May meeting

Nominating- None

Regional Reports
Region III- Institute went well and broke even, with pretty good attendance.
ICC Report-Final day March 12th to reinstate governmental members.

-Spring code hearing will be virtual this year, registration is open.

Eastern Iowa EICBIC-Duncan McCallum- they are discussing code updates and have designed a matrix for local amendments/requirements.

Central MICCC-Roger Schemmel-working on early stages of code consortium and drafting a memo of understanding and filling out the Executive Board.

Old Business-None

New Business-

-Exploration of email addresses for each of the Board positions, Board members will work together to set it up.

-Future training, hopefully we will have some sort of a training at the next meeting.

-The IABO website has been transformed and is now hosted/connected to ICC’s website.

Open Forum

· Mike Pardekooper asked if anyone is familiar with Thermoply products, an intended replacement structural panel for plywood.

Adjournment
Tim Hennes motioned for adjournment and Mike Pardekooper seconded. Motion passed.

Adjourned 10:19

Respectfully submitted by IABO Secretary, Adam Ostert
President’s Message

This past April I got the privilege or sentence, depending upon how you look at it, to be a member of the International Building Code -General Code Committee. The duties of this committee included studying the various code proposals that would be included in the 2024 International Building Code and then voting them up or down on whichever way one felt regarding the proposal. This was the second time I got to participate on this committee and due to COVID things were a little different. Instead of holding the hearings at a convention center, the committee traveled to the ICC Chicago office and viewed the participants of the code hearings virtually. This provided a lot of logistics and other unforeseen issues but ICC handled the hearings very well and we got through them. The code hearings are continuing through May 5th. The public code hearings will be held in person in Pittsburgh, PA along with ICC’s Annual Business Meeting. 

I have served on various ICC committees and councils in years past and I encourage you to think about participating in an ICC committee. Working on these committees and councils has provided me with invaluable education on how the codes are put together and how they are used throughout the world. It has also provided with numerous friendships and networking opportunities with other code officials across the country. These committees do take some work, but they provide a very valuable experience. 

As we celebrate Building Safety Month this May, I encourage you to get involved with the International Code Council. If you have been on the fence about it, I urge you to apply for a committee. Calls for Committees are posted on the ICC website and can also be found here https://www.iccsafe.org/membership/councils-committees/call-for-councils-and-committees/  

Brian Bishop

IABO President

	2020 Committee Member List 
	
	
	

	Legislative Committee
	
	Membership Committee

	Rod Van Genderen
	City of West Des Moines
	
	Josh Dorhout
	City of Sioux Center

	Brian Bishop
	City of Des Moines (Chair)
	
	Mike Pardekooper
	City of Altoona

	Jeff Junker
	City of Ankeny
	
	Sean Devlin
	City of Waukee

	Steve Richardson
	McKeon Door Company
	
	Gary Hansen 
	City of Marion

	Tim Hennes
	City of Iowa City
	
	
	

	Cody Christensen
	City of Des Moines
	
	Program Committee
	

	Mike Pardekooper
	City of Altoona
	
	Roger Schemmel
	City of Urbandale

	
	
	
	Rick Parrino
	Plum Building Systems

	Education Committee
	
	Adam Nelson
	City of Burlington

	Eastern Iowa
	
	
	

	Duncan McCallum
	City of Cedar Rapids
	
	Code Development Committee

	Tim Hennes
	City of Iowa City
	
	Jack Swarm 
	City of Mount Pleasant

	Neil Bombei
	Johnson County
	
	Tim Crabb
	East Central Intergovernmental Assoc.

	Pat Parsley
	City of Hiawatha
	
	Patrick Parsley
	City of Hiawatha

	Luke Maloney
	Linn County
	
	Vacant
	 

	Central Iowa
	
	Ed Higgins
	City of Boone

	Mike Pardekooper
	City of Altoona
	
	Jeff Harden
	City of Ankeny

	Bob Hendricks
	City of Winterset
	
	Steve Richardson
	McKeon Door Company

	Rick Parrino
	Plum Building Systems, LLC
	
	
	

	Roger Schemmel
	City of Urbandale
	
	Endorsement Committee

	Vacant
	 
	
	Jerry Byers
	City of Pella (Chair)

	
	
	
	Tim Hennes
	City of Iowa City

	Region III Committee
	
	
	Adam Ostert
	City of Ames

	Mike Pardekooper
	City of Altoona
	
	
	

	Adam Ostert
	City of Ames
	
	Audit Committee
	

	Roger Schemmel
	City of Urbandale
	
	Ryan Mayer
	City of Clive

	Pat Parsley
	City of Hiawatha
	
	Mike Pardekooper
	City of Altoona

	
	
	
	Jeff Junker
	City of Ankeny

	Scholarship Committee
	
	
	

	Aaron Dodds
	City of Cedar Rapids
	
	Nominating Committee 

	Mike Pardekooper
	City of Altoona
	
	Creston Turnbull
	City of Coralville

	Jerry Byers
	City of Pella
	
	Bob Hendricks
	City of Winterset

	Jeff Harden
	City of Ankeny
	
	Josh Dorhout
	Sioux Center

	Mike Bruce
	City of Creston
	
	
	


Contact a Board Member if there is a Committee that interests you!
“Setting the Standard for Building Safety”
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